
 

 
 

 

 

 

Puttalai  Maha  Vidyalayam  
Old Students’ Association (UK) 

Established in 2006 

President: 
Mr. T. Sivagurunathan 
07534 284858 
 
Vice Pesident: 
Mr. S. Yoganathan 
07917 185750 
 
Secretary: 
Mr. N.Vyrum 
07801 821989 
 
Asst. Secretary: 
Mrs. M. Jeyanantham 
07818 022841 
 
Treasurer: 
Mr.V.K. Muruganathan 
020 8656 2897 
 
Asst. Treasurer 
Mrs. S. 
Nadarajasundaram 

07742 820557 
 
 
 
Committee Members 
Mr. T. Krishnamoorthy 
07951 733045 
Mr. P. Ilavalagan 
07951 039432 
Mr. S. Sribalachandran 
07909 945740 
Mr. R. Giritharan 
07960 165611 
Mr. K. krishnarajah 
07956 374596 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Auditor 
Mr. S. Ganeshalingam 
 
 
Patron 
Mr. C. 
Sithamparappillai 

Dear Pulolyites, 

 
The committee would like to welcome you to the sixth year of our Association. The 
Association has reasonably helped to improve the quality of life of the under privileged 
people in Puloly and neighbouring villages, directly and via community programmes for the 
past six years with the great help and support of the members of the association and others.  
 
I am positive that you all will continue to extend your support and co-operation to the 
Association to expand and grow to achieve her set objectives effectively and efficiently.  
 
Past year AGM and dinner of the Association was held on 29

th
 October 2011 at Shirley High 

School and Mr Sivaguranthan was re-elected as president for the sixth consecutive term as 
he has been found indispensable. The committee members and members will fail in 
discharging their obligations if they do not recognise the commendable and tireless services 
provided by Mr Sivaguranathan. This year’s AGM date and venue has not been decided yet.  
As soon as we finalise, we will post the information on the website. 
 
The Association has donated 5.5 million rupees (55 lakhs) for the implementation of set 
projects to date. The Association aims to donate more than 15 lakhs on planned and 
approved projects in the current year. We feel Community Development programmes are 
more effective in the long run to improve the quality of life for people in Puloly and 
neighbouring villages.  
 
The key to the success of the Association is the level of membership and participation of the 
members in the Association’s activities. No burden is heavy when it is lifted together. 
Therefore I kindly request you all to renew your membership by filling the attached form. You 
also can help by sponsoring a specific project.  
 
The history of success in Mahilam Pookal was repeated in 2011 and achieved targets. This 
really helped us to support community programmes that can bring long term and stable 
benefits to community in need. Mahilam Pookkal 2012 on Saturday 21

st
 April 2012 at 

Watford Colosseum, Rickmansworth Road, Watford WD17 3JN is guaranteed to deliver high 
class entertainment featuring the legendary Sinna Kuyil K S Chithra. We make sure that 
this year’s show will be even better than last year’s show. Please check the website for 
further details. And contact committee members for tickets. Do not leave it too late and get 
disappointed. 
 
As you would have observed, our website has been increasingly visited by more and more 
viewers.  We believe this trend is attributed to the wealth of information regularly published 
on the site. Our web contents include project details, gallery of recent pictures, videos, 
obituaries, funeral details and many more. A new section was also introduced this year for 
latest news from Puloly. Mr S Thananjeyan, who is based in Colombo, continues making 
great contribution to our web team.  
 
Please feel free to provide us with any information, materials or ideas that you believe could 
enrich our website. I hope you would find this newsletter informative. Wishing you well, I look 
forward to seeing you at Mahilam Pookkal 2012. 
 
Yours Truly 

 
N Vyrum 
Secretary 
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